( CRESCENT

COMMUNITY
COUNCIL

What's Inside

Ad Lib by Joe Ward 2

Expanded Recycling in the
9th District by Tina Ward

Pugh 4
LMPD 5th Division National
Night Out 5
Spirit of Crescent Hill
Awards 6
Halloween Success 6

Kennedy Court Park Update 6
Clifton Center Events 8

Tie a String Around Your
Finger by Jessica Starost 9

Santa Sprint News 12

Crescent Hill Garden Club
Donates Xylophone 12

St. Joseph's Home News 13
Angela Merici Cntr Events 13

American Museum for the
Blind Events 14

Library Events 15

NEWSLETTER

January/February 2012

www.crescenthill.us

www.neighborhoodlink.com/Louisville/crescent

The
President's
Notes

Jerry Fielden

Changing of the Guard

Hello Everyone,

This is the first article from me, Jerry Fielden, since I was
elected President at the annual meeting we had in November. Let
me say that the turn-out for the meeting was outstanding and we
need to thank outgoing President Tim Allen for running a superb
meeting with much humor and attention to details. Thanks, Tim,
for all the time and effort you have given to the Council and the
community.

The other officers for the coming year are: Vice President
Greg Smith who just came aboard in September and is
continuing for the coming year. We also have Joe Ward
reelected as Secretary and Brian Butler who agreed to serve
another term as Treasurer.

I'm sure everyone has been busy with all the holiday activities
and I hope you are having a wonderful time. The New Year is
just around the corner and it is time to start planning for the
coming year. Our first Board meeting will be January 5th at 7:30
PM at the Peterson-Dumesnil House. If you would like to see
what goes on at a Board meeting we invite you to attend.

Some of the goals for the coming year are to have the
community become more aware of the Council and what it can
do for the Crescent Hill community. We want to strive to
welcome new residents into the community and have more
people become involved with the Council and community.

These goals we have set forth for the coming year will require

involvement of a lot of new people. Do you have a little time to
continued on page 7
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CHCC Officers

President, Jerry Fielden
Vice President, Greg Smith
Secretary, Joe Ward
Treasurer, Brian Butler
Parliamentarian, CJ Parrish

The newsletter is published

six times a year by Crescent Hill
Community Council Forum.
301 South Peterson Ave
Louisville KY 40206

To ensure your articles and ads are
included, please get them to us six
weeks before publication.

Issue Deadline
Jan/Feb Nov 15
March/April Jan 15
May/June March 15
July/August May 15
Sept/Oct July 15
Nov/Dec Sept 15

Darrell Ann Driskill handles ads
darrellanned@yahoo.com or 893-3694

Miriam Forinash, editor, can be
reached at: mhforina@gmail.com

Zach Zinser handles invoices.
zach@zinserbenefitservice.com.

Joe Ward, editor emeritus, can be
reached at 897-7819 or
warjo@bellsouth.net.
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The Community Council meets the first
Thursday of most months, at the
Peterson-Dumesnil House,

301 S. Peterson Avenue.

Membership costs $15 a year and
includes the newsletter, a discount card
for Crescent Hill businesses and a vast
array of volunteer opportunities.

Contact Membership Chair,
Jessica Starost at jstarost@hotmail.com

The CHCC is a nonprofit organization
that produces this newsletter and the
Crescent Hill Old Fashioned 4th of July
Celebration.

Next meetings: Thursday,
January 5 and February 2
at 7:30 pm, at the P-D House.
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When the Crescent Hill Garden Club’s Judy Gogan asked Joe
Winkie to make a xylophone for the Peterson-Dumesnil House’s
side garden (see the article on page ??, this issue) he didn’t even
know how to spell it. Crescent Hill’s master craftsman/artiste —
responsible both for the PD House’s storm windows and the
Fourth of July’s hand-fired fireworks — went to the internet looking
for information starting with a “z.” " ' :

But that’s Joe’s modus operandi. He
starts with what he knows, or thinks he
knows, and then finds out what he needs to
know. Using the internet and friends, he

found out what a xylophone is, where it
came from, the best sort to have for an
outdoor community location such as Judy
had in mind, what materials he needed, and
ultimately, how to build one.

The P-D House's new
amadinda xylophone.
Photo by Colleen Schweitzer.

He settled on an amadinda xylophone — which Joe can now
tell you means “big keys wood sound” — and learned that it
needed to be tuned in the key of C on a pentatonic scale. That’s the
technical stuff. On the more practical side, it needed to be made
from wood that could take a beating — since it was to be played by
all comers — and would weather well, since it was to be outside.

Besides being the PD House caretaker, Joe works for Tow
Zone Trailer and Equipment Sales in Jeffersonville, where, among
other things, they put really tough floors on truck and trailer beds.
They use a hard wood called Apitong, from Malaysia, and there
usually are scraps of it lying around the work shop. Joe got some
of that, and some short lengths of pvc pipe for resonators from
Habitat ReStore, and some chunks of 4x4 and 2x6, and a couple of
aluminum bars and some nylon rope, cotter pins and turnbuckles,
and he was in business. The whole thing cost the Garden Club
$550 with Joe donating the labor.

Joe called Mark Tate of the Louisville Orchestra to find out
what exact notes he needed for his key and scale, and he emailed a

friend of a friend in California to find out how to tune his chunks
continued next page
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Ad Lib continued

of Apitong. He had to cut them to a certain
length, and then remove a little wood in a
concave shape from the underside — a little
more for deep tones, a little less for the treble.
He found and learned to use a computer
program into which he could feed a note
through a studio quality microphone, by
tapping a piece of wood, and then shave it a bit
on his radial arm saw and tap again, until he
had “precisely” the right note. He said all of
that tapping may have driven his wife, Alice, a
little nuts, but she didn’t say so.

" e Once he had the notes, he

7 had to adjust resonators
that hang below the keys to
amplify the sound. They're
== made from the pvc pipe,

. and work on a principal
similar to blowing across
LN the mouth of a jug. He cut
Chris Roode playsat  the pipe to an approximate
oS3 length as sugested by his

friend in California, and
then tuned it by moving a water-filled 2-liter
bottle with the top cut off up and down on the
pipe and tapping until the sound was just right,
to the ear, and verified by the length of its wave
as shown on the computer. He sealed the

bottoms of the tubes with chunks of an old
mudflap off a Peterbilt.

Joe can’t play the xylophone, so he had
to wait for its dedication to hear it played — by
musician Chris Roode. He said he knew he
had all the notes right and everything, but still
he was mildly astonished to hear something
he made sound that good. He thinks it took
him about 40 hours to make it, including time
to learn computer programs, but it would take
less now to make another one, in case
anybody wants to commission more.

He built the instrument last summer, and
until he put it into storage for the winter
recently, people played it all of the time. “It’s
kind of a babysitter,” he said. “Kids play it
while their parents are inside.” He said one
couple with a child would come almost every
night, and he and Alice, eating dinner on the
balcony of the caretaker’s house, could hear
the notes of the instrument resounding off
Barrett Middle School next door, a very
pleasant sound.

“It combined all of the things I like,” he
said “woodworking, design, computer skills
and music.”

Plus, it adds to his already impressive
resume: xylophone maker.

Call C. Douglas Brown,

a trusted Certified Public Accountant

‘ 8041 Shelbyville Rd. Ste. 110, 40222
pTOf@SSlOﬂCll 502-648-3226 Doug@Browntaxgroup.com

Providing fair trade for
artisans in the developing
world since 1990.

A Not-for-Profit Craft Store

2722 frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 897-7319

Mon - Sat 10 am - 6 pm

CRAFTS THAT MAKE A WORLD
OF DIFFERENCE

Drop in. Relax. Recharge.

100% FairTrade
100% Organic

100%Shade Grown
100% Louisville

LOUISVILLE, KY

HEINEBROSCOFFEE.COM

* Wines of the World ¢ Specialty Beers ®

* Cheeses ® Spirits ® Tastings ®
THE

2632 Frankfort Ave., Louisville, KY 40206
502.721.9148 | john@wineshoplouisville.com
Mon-Thurs 10am-9pm | Fri & Sat 10am-10pm

Sunday 1pm-5pm

www.wineshoplouisville.com
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Expanded Recycling in the 9th District
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by Tina Ward-Pugh

Over the past several months large orange
recycling carts and repurposed garbage carts
with orange lids have been appearing
throughout the District. These 95-gallon
recycling carts for businesses and
households are available through the
9th District Expanded Recycling
program, which has been received by
our community with great
excitement. This enthusiasm about
sustainability is what made me
confident that the Green Triangle
sustainability initiative would be
embraced by the 9th District. The
Green Triangle is a community guided initiative

Councﬂwoman

to look at everything through a green lens in the
District. Part of realizing this sustainable vision
is the Expanded Recycling program for
households and businesses, which began in
April 2011, after a successful pilot program for
businesses on Frankfort Avenue.

Do you recycle more than you throw away at
your home? Is your business looking for an
economic option for recycling? If you answered
yes to either of these questions, please contact
Katie Holmes, Special Projects Coordinator at
katie.holmes@louisvilleky.gov or 574-1109 to
receive a signup form for the Expanded
Recycling program.

\ i

Tina Ward-Pugh

Businesses can receive 95-gallon recycling
carts for a one-time fee of $55 per cart.
Residents have two options to choose from,
each costing a one-time fee of $55. Residents
may opt to keep their current garbage
capacity and receive a new 95-gallon

N

recycling cart, OR they can receive an
orange lid for their current 95-gallon
garbage cart to convert it to a recycling
cart and a new 68-gallon garbage cart.
Recycling will be picked up once a week
for both businesses and residents.

One of the two main goals that the
Green Triangle is working towards is
creating a universal access system for recycling
and repurposing in the 9th District, to reduce
the overall waste output of the District.
Expanded Recycling is the first major project
related to this goal, and more will be created in
the coming months. Learn more about the
vision of the Green Triangle and how you can
be involved at www.mygreentriangle.com.
The Green Triangle’s website will be updated
in the coming months to include interactive
components to help District residents quantify
the steps they are taking to create a sustainable
future.

Your Spot for Urban Treasures. . .

S

&

ORESGENT HILL
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Buying & Selling a Little of This and That

2720 Frankfort Avenue
(behind Carmichael’s Bookstore)

502-896-6110

4
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www.fatfridayhop.org,

Fri, Jan. 27
Fri, Feb. 24
6 ot 10 pm

Crescent f—j i Frcshyterlan C]’:urclﬂ

Pastor Jane Larsen-Wigger
www.crescenthill.org
142 Crescent Ave.
Louisville KY 40206
(502)893-5381
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L. MPD Fifth Division
Sponsors National Night Out
at Peterson-Dumesnil House

by Grover Sales

The Louisville Metro Police 5th Division
presented its annual National Night Out
program August 2, 2011 at the historic
Peterson-Dumesnil House. A crowd of over
1,500 attended the displays of the following
LMPD units: SWAT, Mounted Patrol Unit, Air
Unit, and All-Terrain Vehicles (ATV). Free food
and door prizes were given away courtesy of
our many gracious sponsors. Louisville Metro
Council members Tom Owen and Tina Ward-
Pugh donated funds and the use of tents.

The event was visited by LMPD Chief Robert
White and Lt. Colonel Yvette Gentry.

Child IDs were printed and a Bluegrass band
—The HallBilly’s—led by Resource Officer
Marc Hall, played and entertained the
gathering. This may have been the best
National Night Out event in all of LMPD!
Much of the planning was done by Lt. Tracie
Shugart, Sergeant Kevin Wheatley, Officers Jeff
Artman and Marc Hall and the entire 5th
Division Advisory Board. Recently retired
Major Steve Green did a yeoman’s job in
getting all the LMPD units to attend and gather
donations. The 5th Division was very pleased
to show the community that our Officers are
much more than writing tickets and arresting
bad guys.

P HAREI DOK

JORING

The source for all of your
hardwood flooring needs.
From installation and dust-free
refinishing to custom made
medallions, we can do it all.

Gallftodayjforgajireeffestimate)
BOB.G08. 7579

R 1]i})1 jwww.powellhardwoodflooring.com
DOR chris@powellhardwoodflooring.com

Candyjacks

Accepting quality furniture consignments % 1 /! )
Buying estates large and small |
3300 Frankfort Avenue

Louisville, KY 40206 Mon-Sat 10-5

candyjacks3300@insightbb.com 502.618.3339

Get all the news first.
Be editor of the CHCC Newsletter.

Email Jerry Fielden at jgfielden@insightbb.com

Specializing in home additions, remodeling,
custom homes, analysis and design.

BEN JYLER &

sultoing & Wl remoneunc  Excellence.

583-7252 « www.bentyler.com

famil

DENTISTRY

we Jove your smile!

Personalized Dental Care
For Your Family

New Patients, Emergencies,
Adults and Kids Welcome!

3210 Frankfort Ave  896-4532
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Kennedy Court Park Update

by Trish Fleischman

The changing of
the seasons
brought Kennedy
Court Park into a
full spectrum of
stunning autumn
color. During the Volunteers at the Annual all Clean
Annual Fall Clean- Up day on October 22.

Up day on October

22, several community volunteers and
neighbors gathered to weed and prune the rain
gardens and clear fallen branches in the park.
Many thanks to District 9 Councilwoman Tina
Ward-Pugh and Brightside for providing
supplies for the event and a hearty thanks to all
who volunteered their time and effort!

Fundraising for the park’s ongoing
renovation continues into 2012 as we attempt to
meet a generous matching offer from
Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh. Subsequent
phases of the park’s master plan include
renovating pathways, improving handicap
accessibility and making other infrastructure
upgrades. Giving levels for the park are:
Community ($1-$99), Friend ($100-$249),
Supporter ($250-$499), Patron ($500-$999),
Benefactor ($1,000-$2,500) and Sponsor
($2500+). Gifts at any level of donation are
deeply appreciated. The most current donors to
the Kennedy Court Park project are:

Friends: Linda and Walter Wood

Patrons: Brian and Carson McGraw

For more about what you can do to help or to
donate, please mail Kennedy Court Park Project
c/o CHCC, Peterson-Dumesnil House, 301 S.
Peterson Ave., Louisville, KY 40206 or email
kennedycourtpark@gmail.com

Learn new skills.
Be editor of the CHCC Newsletter.

L

B

Email Jerry Fielden atjgfielden@insightbb.co‘r'n

Spirit of Crescent Hill Awards

On Thursday, October 6, 2011 at St. Joseph's
Childrens Home after a delicious buffet
provided by Finbar Kinsella, the Crescent Hill
Community Council presented the annual
Spirit of Crescent Hill Awards. The award
recipients are pictured above, from left to right:
Miriam Forinash, Cynthia Thomas, Pam Cotton
accepting the award for St. Joseph's Childrens
Home, Sreven Bobbie and Diana Gautier.
Darrell Anne Driskill (not pictured) also
received the award. Congratulations to all the
recipients.

Trick or Treat
Success on

Hillcrest Ave.

During the Halloween Season, the folks on
Hillcrest Avenue collected 431 canned goods,
47 boxes of pasta and other grain items, 136 jars
of baby food, 4 bags of beans, 1 bag of rice, 1
bag of chips and 10 Ibs of potatoes. As well as
$85.06 in spare change - all for the food pantry
at United Crescent Hill Ministries. A few bags
of canned goods came in after we delivered all

that food adding even more to these totals.
Thanks to all of you who participated and
got the word out.
Kathy Schmitt, Hillcrest Representative
Crescent Hill Community Council



Changing of the Guard continued

spare? Would you like to meet some new
people and start working for a common goal?
Then join our team and help make Crescent
Hill an even better place to live.

In order to keep you updated, I want to
share with you some changes which will be
coming in the months ahead: our newsletter
editor Miriam Forinash will give up the
newsletter editor job around the May - June
time frame in order to attend to family matters.
She has done a wonderful job for us and I
know I have enjoyed each of her issues, but the
time has come for us to look for a new editor.
Do we have anyone who can spare some time
and move up to the editor’s job? There are also
a couple of vacancies on the Board that need to
be filled and you need to speak up quickly if
you are interested --before they are gone.

If you have any suggestions contact me:
jgfielden@insightbb.com or 502-895-2754.

I want to wish everyone a Happy New Year
and am looking forward to an exciting year for
Crescent Hill.

Jerry Fielden

CRESCENT HILL NEWSLETTER JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2012
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wwwstmlkyorg

Quality Stereo Repair
ToggWerks numaes& modeis
Mike Toggweiler
ElectronicTechnician
25 Years Experience

Located In Crescent Hill

502. 895.1705 Receivers, Amplifiers
Weekdays 9-5 Turntables, CD Players
toggant@insightbb.com Tape Machines-All Formats

Speakers, Eftc.

892.2428

. . facebook  NATALIEBALANDAS
e |

502371177 DIRECT « 502.400.5959 E.Fax. ARANTY ROEIRVILE TN

NATALE@NATALEINYOURNEIGHBORHOODCOM 100 Durcasans L, St 507 Lousviie KY 40208
2 N ka1 et | et s AT

Consignment & Collectibles

2700 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, Kentucky 40206
(502) 896.4706 Mon-Sat 10-6

SAVVY

&STRONG

Meet Cory Petry, Founder
Started Limbwalker TreeService in 2004

Certified Arborist and Current
Kentucky Tree Climbing Champion

Earned a Bachelor of Arts in
Sociology from University of
Kentucky — so he knows trees
and he knows people

At Limbwalker, we take pride in
staffing only the best and brightest
to care for your trees. Give us a call
to learn what our experts can do

for your landscape.

e "~ 502.634.0400

www.limbwalkertree.com

Limbwalkcr Fully Insured ¢ Locally Owned
Tree Service Certified Arborists
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MINI of Louisville

Clifton Center LIVE at the Clifton Center

The Clifton Center, located at 2117 Payne
Street, will host several exciting events in
January and February as part of the MINI of
Louisville LIVE at the Clifton Center Series
featuring an eclectic blend of top line artists
from across America and around the world,
focusing on roots, jazz, and world music,
presented in the intimate 500 seat Eifler
Theatre. Tickets can be purchased at
Carmichaels Bookstore, 2720 Frankfort Avenue,
or online at www.cliftoncenter.org. The MINI
of Louisville LIVE at the Clifton Center Wild
and Woolly Film Series will take place the
third Wednesday of each month and will
feature art films and rare gems, as well as
family favorites. Attendance is free for
members of the Friends of the Clifton Center
and $5 for the general public. The Clifton
Fifty, subtitled “50 minutes — one great idea,”
is a series of 50-minute talks by some of the
region’s most fascinating thinkers, each
preceded by drinks and appetizers from
Frankfort Ave restaurants at 5:30 pm with the
presentation beginning at
6:30 pm. These events are
free with a suggested
donation.

The Schedule

Jan 12, 6:30 pm, Clifton
Fifty - Marta Miranda,
Executive Director of the
Center for Women and

Bettye LaVette

Families on Organizational
Collaborations That Can Change Communities.
Fri, Jan 13, 8 pm, Concert - Bettye LaVette,
Tickets: $33 - $35.
Fri, Jan 27, 8 pm, Concert - Jane Monheit
Tickets: $33 - $35.

Thurs, Feb 9, appetizers at 5
pm, presentation at 6, Clifton
Fifty - Jud Hendrix, Pastor of
Covenant Community Church
on Cultivating An Integral
Louisville.

Thurs, Feb, 16, 7:30 pm,
Concert - Douglas Lora &
Dudu Maia, Tickets: $13 - $15 ‘

Thurs, Feb 23, 7 pm, Concert/ane Monheit
- Carolina Chocolate Drops, Tickets: $20 - $22

Additional support is provided by the

Kentucky Arts Council, Bluegrass Brewing Co.,
LEO Weekly, WFPK, Carmichael’s Bookstore,
The Brown Hotel, Tina Ward-Pugh and
Louisville Metro Government, the Frankfort
Avenue Business Association, Heine Brothers
Coffee, and Wild and Woolly Video.

AVAILABLE NOW

New revised and expanded edition of Sam
Thomas'’s classic history of Crescent Hill

Crescent Hio
e Mesromy. ass s ot

Sameel W, Theenas
aalk

Debrah B, Thomas

Autographed copies available

CARMICHALS

2720 Frankfort Avenue « 896-6950

Louisville’s Oldest Independent Bookstore
Online at carmichaelsbookstore.com
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Tie a String Around Your Finger
by Jessica Starost

I know how it goes. You get the envelopes,
you see the form in the back of the newsletter,
you receive reminders via e-mail, however, you
just can’t seem to remember to send in your
Crescent Hill Community Council membership
information along with your dues. You have
every intention on joining and becoming more
involved, but you just keep forgetting. I
understand. I was the same way. It took
several reminders from a couple of
friends/neighbors who were on the council
board before I finally mailed in my membership
envelope.

Here’s what I propose. Tie a string around
your finger. Not only will it remind you to
send in your membership information, but it
will help you spread the word as well. When
your neighbors/friends see the string on your
finger and ask you about it you can tell them
what it’s for. (Feel free to mention some of the
great things about being a member: Supporting
community events like the 4th of July and
Music and Arts Festivals, contributing to help
make the community more visually appealing
with tree plantings and improving Kennedy
Park, receiving the annual discount card, which
can be used for tons of savings all while
supporting local businesses.)

We all accomplish so much more when we
work together, let’s start this year out right by
all becoming members or renewing our
memberships today. I hope that you all
consider signing up. We’d love you have you
on board.

Cabin Fever Reliever!

Mark your calendars to attend our Indoor
Yard Sale and Pancake Breakfast on Saturday,
February 18th! Purchase a table space for $10
or donate your gently used, clean items to
UCHM and we will sell them! The breakfast
will cost $5.

Welcome New Members

Thanks for sup

orting

the Crescent Hill
Community Council

Ted Allen

Terrian and Theresa Barnes

The Bennetts

Leslie Covington
Larry and Nancy Holt

Bridget Smith

Jeff and Nora Simpson

Jason Brice
Joshua Davis

Matthew and Courtney

Kellner

Richard McFarland
Brian and Sunny Payne

Cindy Rollins

Barbara Vaughn

Jon Glassford

Meet the people who make things happenin
Crescent Hill.

Be editor of the CHCC Newsletter.

Email Jerry Fielden at jgfielden@insightbb.com

N
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Plan your next event at the beautiful,
historic Peterson-Dumesnil House!

-~
N

s » 2k

Weddings, celebrations, 4

&or/oamfe Events

301 S. Peterson Avenue % (502) 895-7975
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IU's your move...

186 State St.
Adorable 2 Bed,
Clifton Shotgun,
Beautiful natural

woodwork and

floors.
Great street!
Huge garage
Listed at $129,000

Call 2805 Thistlewood Dr.
Michaelle Hard to find brick ranch in
148 Pope Crescent Hill area,
3 bed, 2 bath Today!
€0y = Da : 3 Bedrooms, 1 bath, partially
1394 sq. ft. 502-419-6159 finished basement
First floor Huge rear yard

lal.lndl‘y,. Your Crescent Listed for $165,900
Patio, attic

storage Hill
$155,000 Specialist!

JUQDSQ.ID/QH!AS]HOI/UJ03‘)1u![p00q.10qq8]9u’AAAAAA I0 SH'H]LIJUQOSQ.ID’AAAAAA

Walfop Joes @
REALTORS, INC.

1731 Historic 414 Wallace

Awesome St. Matthew's home
Frankfort Avegue 2 bed, 2 bath
= Lots of Light
Wood Burning Fireplace
Listed at $159,900
2340 Payne Street 1042 Everett Ave.
Nice Brick Bungalow Fantastic Cherokee
4 Bedrooms, 2 full baths Triangle Triplex,
Lots of cool architectural Beautiful woodwork,
details Lots of character and charm

Excellent Location
3 story deck
3 car garage
Listed at $359,000

Large unfinished basement
Great location
Asking $209,000
Call Glennetta, 314-8127

Rates are at an all time low, the time is now to list your Crescent Hill
property! Call us today to list your home!

10
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Retreat to luxury and find comfort in our boutique
style hotel featuring world-class service and amenities.
On the historic campus of Southern Seminary, Legacy
Hotel places guests in the picturesque Crescent Hill
neighborhood, only minutes from St. Matthews, The
Highlands, and downtown Louisville.

Explore diverse shopping venues and popular local
dining, or simply enjoy the resources of one of the world’s
largest seminaries: visit Founders’ Café, feel at home in
a lobby stocked with refreshments and newspapers, or
walk among the campus’ historic buildings and majestic
beech trees. As our honored guest, you will receive
professional care and warm hospitality from a staff who
makes every experience exceptional.

OVERNIGHT ACCOMODATIONS INCLUDE

e Complimentary premium coffee available
around the clock in the lobby

e High-speed wireless internet access
e Access to the fitness center
e Gilchrist & Soames bath amenities

e Luxurious Sealy plush mattress and
310 thread count bedding

° Refrigerator in every room
e Concierge service
 On-site dining options

e Full service copy center and post office

TO MAKE RESERVATIONS, PLEASE CALL (502) 736-0600 OR EMAIL LEGACYHOTEL@SBTS.EDU
ALSO, FIND US ON TWITTER AND FACEBOOK % [}

11
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United Crescent Hill Ministries

Santa Sprint & Stroll

The board and staff would like to thank the
community and the sponsors of the 16th
Annual Santa Sprint and Stroll for reaching out
to our neighborhoods through United Crescent
Hill Ministries. We would like to recognize our
sponsors:

5 MASONIC HOMES

Blitzen Sponsors Wi
Masonic Homes of
Kentucky,

j\/lercy Sacred Heart
Village and the Youth of
~ Ggrace Immanuel (YOGISs).

KENTUCKY

“ MERCY

/ Sacred Heart Village

><EI
Comet Sponsors

Air Equipment Company, Crescent Hill
Community Council, DD Williamson,
and the great effort of a Clifton citizen,
When Pigs Fly!

Vixen Sponsor
Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh

Prancer Sponsors

Bilancia, Brownsboro Car Wash,
First Capital Bank of KV, Ken Combs
Running Store, Lexie's Trading Post,
Margaret's Consignments, Sister
Dragonfly and Wyatt, Tarrant and
Combs.

We could not do this work without the help
of our local businesses and we are proud to
have your support!

Ballou’s Rent-All Inc.

“Helping Louisville Entertain Since 1959"
3230 Frankfort Avenue

895-5421

Monday - Friday - 8am till 5:30pm
Saturday - 8am till Noon
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Crescent Hill Garden Club
Donates Xylophone

by Mary Johnson

Visitors to the Peterson-Dumesnil House this
fall may have come upon a large play-it-
yourself musical instrument in the Sitting
Garden. It's an amadinda xylophone, donated
by the Crescent Hill Garden Club and designed
and constructed by P-D House's Joe Winkie.

Inspiration for the xylophone came from the
Garden Club's Judy Gogan, who says that the P-
D House "has always meant 'music’' to me,"
since the band camps held there when she was a
student. Gogan said she had seen television
programs about outdoor "community"
xylophones, and was intrigued, so the Garden
Club commissioned Winkie to develop a similar
instrument. The amadinda xylophone was the
result. "Joe is a true craftsman," says Gogan,
"and would be happy to create similar
instruments for other Crescent Hill and Clifton
community institutions."

This kind of xylophone originated in Uganda.
While the Baganda tribe from Uganda has an
established method of playing the amadinda --
with 3 players, set notes, and a syncopated
rhythm -- the 17 keys, tuned to a five-note scale
(F,G,A,C,D), means that all the notes are
"sympathetic” with one another, allowing any
number of people or anyone to play; there are no
"sour" notes. It's an ideal instrument for children
or people who have "no musical ability."

On Sept. 28, one could hear the familiar
strains of "Amazing Grace" echoing in the
twilight at the xylophone's unveiling reception.
Local musician Chris Roode's brief concert also
included Asian melodies and a number of his
original compositions. Since then, the
xylophone has been played a lot. During public
events at the P-D house, people find their way
to the Sitting Garden and start making music. In
fact, almost every day, or evening, someone can
be found creating a tune on the instrument.

The xylophone is now in storage until spring.
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All workshops are presented by The Angela
Merici Center for Spirituality. For more
information or to register, please contact 502-
896-3945, www.amcspirituality.org or
amc@ursulineslou.org.

Taizé Prayer Join us in the Body of Christ as
we experience times of silence, listen to
scripture, offer prayers of thanksgiving and
intercessions and sing uncomplicated,
repetitive songs that root us in the presence of
Christ. Mon. Jan 9 and Feb 13, 7 pm, Ursuline
Campus, Brescia Hall. Cost: Free will offering

Sabbath Moments, Rest your body, mind
and soul to help remember God’s goodness.
Reconnect with the Holy Spirit through prayer,
reflection and ritual. Second Saturday of the
month from 10 am — noon. Jan 14 — From the
Super Bowl to Sacraments: the Rituals of our
Lives facilitated by Sister Jean Anne Zappa,
OSU. Feb 11 - Sabbath at the Foot of the Cross
facilitated by Sister Martha Buser, OSU.
Ursuline Campus, Brescia Hall. Cost: $10

Face to Face: A Retreat of Silent Awareness,
During this retreat of silent awareness you will
be offered opportunities to rest, pray, reflect
and to meet with a spiritual director as you
come “face to face” with the Source of all that
is. Fri, Jan 27 at 7 pm to Sun, Jan 29, at 3 pm
Ursuline Motherhouse. Cost: $150

Spirituality for the Second Half of Life: A
Lenten Retreat, Based on Father Richard
Rohr’s best-selling book, Falling Upward, this
retreat will offer men and women in the
second half of their lives an opportunity to
mine the richness that can be found only
through life’s experiences. Fri, Feb 24, 7 pm to
Sat, Feb 25, at 4 pm. Ursuline Motherhouse

Cost: $35 for commuters and $50 for
overnight guests

¥ Sl Josepr K

Happy New Year from St. Joseph Children's
Home to all of our neighbors. We thank
everyone who supported our children in need
during the holidays.

As you start 2012, please remember that our
Thrift Store, run by manager Margaret Thomas
is open for business every Thursday, Friday and
Saturday.

Cleaning items out of your closets? We'll
gladly take them and sell them in the Thrift
Store. All proceeds benefit the children.

We have lots of volunteer opportunities!
Contact Kate Biagi, Volunteer Coordinator, for
more information! kateb@sjkids.org 502-893-
0242, ext 279.

There are lots of exciting things planned for
2012, including our capital campaign to build
cottages! Check out our website at
www.sjkids.org for more news.

There’s no better place
to get better.

At Sam Swope Care Center, we ease the transition from
hospital to home, providing patients with a comfortable
setting to recover from illness, injury or surgery.

¢ Individual rehabilitation plans
* Postoperative and trauma care
* Physical, occupational and speech therapies

¢ Deluxe accommodations

Call for more information

(502) 897-4907

MASONIC HOME OF LOUISVILLE
3701 FRANKFORT AVENUE
(502) 897-4907

(866) 764-6631
www.masonichomesky.com

SAM SWOPE
CARE CENTER

MASONIC HOME of LOUISVILLE

Masonic Home of Louisville does not discriminate against any applicant
based on race, creed, national origin, sex, disability or affiliation.
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Yolare Ristorante

2300 Frankfort Ave

Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 894-4446

Fax: (502) 894-8041

-

Contact Jerry today, become the new editor
of the CHCC Newsletter.
Email Jerry Fielden at jgfielden@insightbb.com

Law Office of

DANIEL C. SOCHOR
Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts,
Contracts, Accidents
& Personal Injury
4350 Brownsboro Rd, Ste. 110
Louisville, KY 40207

Tel.: 502-640-2925

Fax: 502-716-5486
daniel@sochorlaw.com

Former Assistan
Attorney General

Se habla espafiol

THIS IS AN ADVERTISEMENT

> BLACKBURN « DAVIS, Inc. )

Since < 1914
\%_/IE:
AIR CONDITIONING

2222 FRANKFORT AVENUE

PHONE 893-5524

Bob Franzman
PHONE 423-7374

Daniel Payton
PHONE 241-0514

LEE'S

Famous Recipe Chicken

2925 Brownsboro Road

896-4694
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Museum
Programs

4rp

American Printing House
for the Blind, Inc.

A Birthday Party For Louis Braille,
National Braille Literacy Month, Sat, Jan 7,
12:30-2:30 pm. Joyeux anniversaire, Monsieur
Braille! Join us to celebrate the achievements
and the legacy of Louis Braille, the inventor of
the code used worldwide by the blind to read
and write. Because Louis was born in Paris, our
birthday party features all things French,
including music, food, and literature. The event
is free, but space is limited, so registrations are
required. Call 899-2213 by January 5 or email
kcarpenter@aph.org to register.

Crafting Tactile Jewelry, Sat, Feb 18, 10:30
am-12:30 pm. Learn about the tools and
techniques to make bracelets, necklaces, and
pendants from tactile materials. Participants
will leave with one completed project and
enough knowledge to make many more. Our
artist instructor for this event is Patrice Will,
teaching artist for VSA Arts of Kentucky. The
event is free, but space is limited, so
registrations are required. Call 899-2213 or
email kcarpenter@aph.org by February 16 to
register.

Bistro Le Relais

N'—\/W
Prix Tixe
A Four Course Chef's Choice Prix Fixe Dinner

Tuesday through Thursday evenings
$32.50
Live Jazz on Sunday evenings
Open for Dinner 5:30 p.m.

Tuesday - Sunday
Reservations 451-9020

Please call 451-9020 to see which
selection we are serving for the week!
Follow us on Facebook and Twitter

www.lerelaisrestaurant.com
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Great Decisions 2012, A group discussion on many

of today’s most urgent foreign policy issues that is
intended to engage citizens in learning about the
world. Participants should make a commitment to
attend all 8 sessions. Space is limited. Call 574-1793
to register. Wednesdays, 7 pm, Feb 1- March 21.
Talking Book Discussion, The Devil’s Teeth: a True
Story of Obsession and Survival Among America’s Great
White Sharks by Susan Casey. Thurs, Jan 5, 7 pm.
Computers - A B C, Join us for a 3 session
introduction to the beginning world of computers.
All sessions at 9 am. Please call to register — 574-
1793. Thurs, Jan 5 — Computer Basics. Thurs, Jan 12
— Windows Basics, Thurs, Jan 19 — Intro to Word.
Discovering E-Readers and E-Books, This
TechConnect program explores the exciting world
of electronic reading. Thurs, Jan 12, 2 pm.

Adult Book Discussion, Join us to discuss March
by Geraldine Brooks. Sat, Jan 14, 10:30 am.
Exploring the World of Music: The Civil War, Join
John Hausmann and explore the role that music
played in the conflict. Thurs, Jan 19, 2 pm.

Booked for Lunch? Bring your sack lunch and
sample “food for the mind” as we discuss In a Dark
House by Deborah Crombie. Weds, Jan 25, 1 pm.
Talking Book Discussion, Snowbound by Janice
Johnson, Thurs, Feb 2, 7 pm.

How To Self Publish Your Book, Writers self
publish for three reasons: money, creative control
and timing. This brief overview leads you through
the process of self publishing from manuscript to
marketing your finished book. Tues, Feb 7, 7 pm.
Adult Book Discussion, Join us to discuss The
Autobiography of Miss Jane Pittman by Ernest Gaines.
Sat, Feb 11, 10:30 am.

Exploring the World of Music, Join Professor John
Housemann of the University of Louisville as he
facilitates a discussion on styles and pieces of
music--everything from Bach to the Beatles,
Appalachian to Anton Webern. Last Thursday of
each month at 2 pm.

LOUISVILLE FREE PUBLIC m———

Booked for Lunch? Bring your sack lunch and
sample “food for the mind” as we discuss Till You
Hear From Me by Pearl Cleage. Weds, Feb 22, 1 pm.
Teen

ACT Full Practice Test, A fully proctored ACT test
will show you what to expect in a test-like
environment. Test results will be mailed. Sat, Jan
14,10:15 am — 2 pm.

ACT Strategies & Tips: Do your best on the ACT!
Learn to make the best choices on all sections of the
exam and use stress-reducing techniques to reduce
anxiety. Candice Johnson of the KHEAA will
discuss financial aid and scholarship information.
Sign up required, call 574-1793. Sat, Jan 21, 10:15
am — 12:15 pm.

Children

Where the Wild Things Are Monster Craft, Sat,
Jan 21, 11 am. Hear the story of the monsters
roaring their terrible roars and gnashing their
terrible teeth and then make your very own Wild
Thing.

Richard Rabek, DVM

CRESCENT HILL
ANIMAL HOSPITAL, PSC

2265 Frankfort Ave.
Louisville, KY 40206

(502) 893-0063

RARDVM(@aol.com

Hours by appointment

Lisa Tyler is
Living & Selling in
Crescent Hill
271-5152

2627 Seminary Drive $335,000, Woodmere townhome,
attached 2 car garage/ 1st flr mstr - Reduced!

6920 Chartwell Ct $375,000, over 4000 sft updated and fin
basmt, Falls Creek - Pending

8912 Lippincott $439,000, Hurstbourne

9207 Norton Commons Blvd $550,000, Norton Commons, 31/2
car gar/ carriage house

435 Club Lane $487,500 Rolling Fields gem!!! New Kit open to
dining/family rm, screened porch

K E N T U C K Y

SELECT

P R OPEIRTTIES

a N
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COMMUNITY  §
COUNCIL

301 S. PETERSON AVE.
LOUSIVILLE, KY 40206

Next CHCC Meetings:
Thursday January 5 and
February 2, 7:30 pm,
Peterson-Dumesnil House,
301 S. Peterson Ave.

Below you'll find some upcoming events and
activities in the District for you and your
family. To sign up for our weekly No. 9
eNews, email kyle.ethridge@Ilouisvilleky.gov.

Mark your calendars and check out my updated
BLOG for a full listing of 9th District events at
district9news.wordpress.com.

® Monday, January 2: Metro Offices are Closed. Collection of
all garbage, yard waste, and recycling is delayed by one day.

® Monday, January 16: Martin Luther King Jr Birthday - Metro
Office are Closed. Collection of all garbage, yard waste, and
recycling is delayed by one day.

® Friday, January 27: F.A.T. Friday Trolley Hop along Frank-
fort, Mellwood and Story Avenue from 6:00—10:00 pm. For
more information visit www.fatfridayhop.com.
Upcoming Dates: February 24 and March 30

® Tuesday, February 14: Have a happy Valentine’s Day!

Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
502.574.1109 office

https://district9news.wordpress.com
www.mygreentriangle.com

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage
PAID
Louisville KY
Permit No. 1418

Yolunteer. It's fun:

GRIFFITHS’ VIOLIN SHOP

BARRY J. GRIFFITH
VIOLIN MAKER

DEALER AND RESTORER
FINE VIOLINS, VIOLAS, CELLOS AND BOows

2308 RALEIGH LANE

LOUISVILLE, KY 40206

EMAIL: BGRIFFI1@INSIGHTBB.COM
PHONE: (502) 409-9142

B. DEEMER

GALLERY

January 6,

Robert Knipschild:
50 Year Retrospective
February 17,

Ellen Glasgow:
Recent Work

2650 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 896-6687
WWW.BDEEMER.COM






